
February 22, 2021  Sent via E-Mail to: justin.trudeau@part.gc.ca 

Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister  

Office of the Prime Minister 

80 Wellington Street  

Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2      

RE:  REQUEST FOR FEDERAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT OF THE 

GREATER TORONTO AREA WEST TRANSPORTATION CORRIDOR 

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on February 16, 2021, Council adopted 
a resolution requesting a Federal Environmental Impact Assessment of the Greater Toronto Area 
West Transportation Corridor.  

The resolution reads as follows: 

That the Mayor write a letter to the Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of 
Transportation, requesting that the Ministry host a public information centre for Caledon 
residents for the purpose of receiving and answering public questions and addressing 
concerns related to the Province’s confirmed GTA West Multimodal Transportation Corridor; 

That the Mayor write a letter to the Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister, requesting 
that the Federal Government conduct an Environmental Impact Assessment of the proposed 
highway as has been done by Ecojustice Canada on behalf of Environmental Defence and 
the Town of Halton Hills; 

And further that the Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP, Dufferin Caledon and the Regional 
Municipality of Peel, be provided a copy this request. 

For more information regarding this request, please contact the undersigned by email to 
mayor@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4155. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and I look forward to your response to our request. 

Sincerely,  

Allan Thompson 
Mayor  

Cc: Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP Dufferin-Caledon, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org
Kathryn Lockyer, Regional Clerk and Interim Commissioner of Corporate Services, kathryn.lockyer@peelregion.ca
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